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Message from Mike Hartnell, Headteacher 

This week Year 11’s have completed their final week  
of Pre Public Exams (PPEs).  This is the first real         
opportunity to see how they perform under exam  
conditions.  We are planning to give the  students their 
results on 30th November, but most importantly,  it 
will give them detailed feedback of their areas to    
concentrate on before the next set of PPEs.  It is worth 
noting that there is a revision workshop on Wednesday 
28th  November for year 11 parents to come and see 
some practical ways to help your child revise and I look 
forward to meeting some of you there. 

 

In other news, there has been some good work on   
our tutor group community projects this week,         
culminating in a non-uniform day today.  I look         
forward to sharing more details of this once the       
projects are complete.  Continuing with the charity 
theme, next week we have a team of staff who will be 
completing the Hell Run, led by Mr Ashcroft, raising 
money for Rowan’s  Hospice.  If you wish to donate, 
the just giving page is https://www.justgiving.com/
teams/warbo.   

 

Finally, I can only apologise for the facial hair of some 
of the male staff who are partaking in ‘Movember’. 
Many students are asking about why the staff are 
growing moustaches, raising awareness of men’s 
health, which as one member of staff commented, if   
it makes a difference to one person then it’s had an 
impact. 

 

Have a good weekend. 

 

 Key Dates for the Autumn Term:  Week A 

Wednesday 21st  

November 

Year 10 Parents Evening 

4:00pm-7:00pm 

Dates for Your Diary  

Wednesday 28th  

November 

Year 9 Geography Trip 

Class: 9B/GE1  

 Year 10 & 11 Parent Revision 

Workshop 5:30pm-6:30pm 

 GCSE Certificate Presentation 

Evening 7:00pm-8:00pm 

Thursday 29th November Year 9 Geography Trip 

Class: 9C/GE1  

Year 10 Parents Evening 

Year 10 Parents Evening is on Wednesday 21st  
November from 4:00pm-7:00pm. Please log into  
Parent Mail to book appointments. Any problems 
booking appointments please contact the school. 
 
Mrs Wilson our Careers Advisor will be available for 
drop in appointments to discuss Work Experience 
during the evening. 
 
Miss Blundell, Head of Year 10 

The Hell Run 2018 

Eight members of Warblington School staff will be 
taking part in the Hell Run to raise money for the  
Rowans Hospice. As the name suggests, they will be 
taking part in a 10 mile hellish run which includes  
slipping, climbing, sliding and swimming through 
mud, rivers and over hills and rugged terrain. To 
sponsor the team please visit: 
https://www.justgiving.com/teams/warbo  

https://www.justgiving.com/teams/warbo
https://www.justgiving.com/teams/warbo
https://www.justgiving.com/teams/warbo
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Letters Sent Out This Week 

Year 8 Community Project & Non-Uniform Day 

Year 9 Geography Field Trip - Gunwharf Quays 

Christmas Dinner Letter 

To view recent letters sent out please visit our school  

website. Letters can be found in 

Home/Communications, under the Parents tab. 

Average Attendance Figures for 
Week Ending 9th November 2018 

Year Group Total % 

Year 7 96.9 

Year 8 95.0 

Year 9 94.5 

Year 10 94.3 

Year 11 94.5 

The Government Target is 95% 

Warblington Attendance for this year is  

95.0%. 

Students of the Week 

7A - Bethany Taylor & Elliott Jones 

7B - Ioana Nicolescu & Mac Rudkin-Blair 

7C - Mia Wyng & Ledley Henderson  

7D - Angel Williams & Lola Warne 

7E - Ruby Williams & Jamie Houlsby 

8A - Elizabeth Collins & Finley Blake 

8B - Mia Mullins & Jasper Burnham-Fox 

8C - Flora Emson & Oliver Freeman 

8D - Ella Celik & Diesel Peckham 

8E - Cerise Collins & Kai Myers 

9A - Molly Willers & Arun Allport 

9B - Ella Moore & Evie Clark 

9C - Millie Rudkin-Blair & Ruby Capel-Ayres 

9E - Aklima Ahmed & Ethan Stainsby 

10A - Annie Murphy & Alex Wyng 

10B - Mollie James & Edward Allnatt-Small 

10C - Frankie Rudkin-Blair & Sophie Bray 

10D - Chloe Robertson & Sophie Bray 

10E - Jay Sevitt & Emerson Peters 

11A - Mollie McInnes & Emily Webb 

11B - Lucie Traviss & Braedon Amor 

11C - Mya Hampson & Ethan Alrefai 

11D - Danielle Burton & Oli Poynton 

11E - Lily Stokes & Harvey Griffiths 

11F - Macey Gasson & Josh Rogers 

 

 Well Done! 

Digital Leaders 

At Warblington School, we now have a wonderful group of 

Year 7 ‘Digital Leaders’. After a very rigorous application  

process plus a formal interview, these students have been  

selected because of their beliefs about E-safety and passion 

for Computing. Their job will be to promote the importance 

of  

E-safety around our school community including in our local 

primary schools. Their role will include fixing technical issues 

that occur around the school building and trialling new  

technologies before they enter the classroom 

environment. Each week, they will be sending out a different 

message on the school newsletter to share with staff and  

students! 

Taylor Daltry 7B, Jack Cole 7B, Jack Smith 7C, Lily Barlow 7B, 
Peter Chalcraft 7A, Matthew James 7A, Christopher Aldworth 
7B, Megan Rawlinson 7A, Ollie King 7B and Tilly Wilgeroth 7C 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Godfrey, ICT 
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School Lunch Menu  
Monday 19th November - Friday 23rd November 

 

Article 24 Every child has the right to the best possible health. Governments must provide good quality 
health care, clean water, nutritious food and a clean environment so that children can stay healthy. Richer 
counties must help poorer countries achieve this.  
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ON SALE 

MONDAY! 
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Hayling Island Charitable Recycling Program 

Hayling Island run a recycling program to recycle items that our council recycling collections don’t take. There is a 

list below of items that they collect. All items should be dropped off at 7 St Mary’s Road, Hayling Island where 

there are collection boxes by the front door. For more information visit their facebook page  

https://www.facebook.com/RecycleHayling/?ti=as    

https://www.facebook.com/RecycleHayling/?ti=as
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